The SURFA Project: Reconciling in situ and Operational NWP Surface Fluxes
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SURFA was originally conceived in 2000 as a project to improve NWP and GCM representations of surface fluxes by archiving operational NWP flux products and high-quality in situ observations for subsequent intercomparison and analysis.  After the WCRP Working Group on Surface Fluxes (WGSF) was formed in 2004, the group was charged with re-invigorated SURFA.  Following the WGSF meeting in Heidelberg inn fall 2006, the WG approached NOAA NCDC about serving as the SURFA archive and they agreed.  At a WCRP WGNE meeting in Boulder WGSF members made three presentations (Fairall – background; E. Kent – in situ comparisons with NWP; Bentamy – satellite fluxes and NWP).  Huai-Min Zhang of NCDC mad a presentation on NWP and climate archiving activities at NCDC (including the new NOMAD system).  The remainder of the afternoon was devoted to discussions of NWP variables to archive, grids, time resolution, and other related details, possibilities of sources of in situ data, and software within the NOMAD system for easy access to the data archives (in the interest of promoting research on SURFA issues).  The WGSF talks are available at 

ftp://ftp.etl.noaa.gov/user/cfairall/wcrp_wgsf/surfa/WGNE_06_Boulder.  This poster will provide details on plans and progress since the WGNE meeting.

